Minutes

Tenney Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

July 2, 2008

Members present:  Pat McDonnell, Sandy Ward, Tim Olsen, Bob Shaw, Gay Davidson-Zielske, David Waugh, Diane Brusoe, Teena Browder.
Guests:  Barbara Vedder, Nick Belazs.

7:16 Call to order.  Introductions were made.

1. Minutes of June 4th approved unanimously.
2. Transportation issues 
a. During the Gorham reconstruction the city made a shift on some segments of N. Ingersoll from one-way to two-way and a concomitant shift on the 200 block of Ingersoll from parking on both sides of the street to “no parking” signs being installed on one side.
b. Nick reported that neighbors want parking on both sides.  He emailed Brenda to ask for her help. We noted that the TLNA Council had asked Brenda to communicate our desire to have the parking retained on both sides of Ingersoll during the Gorham reconstruction. 

c. Nick said that he and Ingersoll neighbors are willing to try having 2-way traffic on Ingersoll if the parking is retained on both sides, but they worry that parked cars will be damaged (e.g. mirrors being lopped off).   .

d. Tim encouraged the Council to gather data about the importance of two-way streets.
e. Pat noted that with Gorham closed it appears that E. Washington has absorbed the extra traffic without serious problems, although there has been some spill over onto Dayton and Mifflin.  He suggested reopening it at the end of construction as a 2-way.  This would at least be an opportunity to collect data on the impact of a 2-way Gorham on the neighborhood and surrounding streets.
f. Tim said we should prepare to defend this position against the likely arguments that Traffic Engineering will make (e.g. seasonal variation in traffic volume and the need for rapid emergency response times). 

g. David urged working with city departments other than Traffic Engineering because we will never convince them of anything. 

h. Teena said 2-way streets are better for business, mentioning Donovan Ripkema’s comments about this matter when he visited Madison several years ago.
i. Pat reminded the group that Brenda is going to introduce a city council resolution calling for a comprehensive transportation plan.  She said she would introduce it in July.  

j. Gay spoke about the benefits of High Occupancy Vehicle (HOV) lanes.

k. Sandy moved and Gay and Tim seconded that we pursue the idea of having a trial of Gorham being a 2-way street when it opens at the end of its reconstruction.  All in favor.

l. David moved and Diane seconded that we ask Brenda to enquire about having parking on both sides of all streets in our neighborhood.  We would not do this at the same time as working on the above 2-way issue. A two week delay was proposed. All in favor.

3. Supervisor report (Vedder).
a. Barbara sits on a number of committees including Health & Human Needs and EDC

b. Transit 2020 submitted an application for Federal support of light rail and commuter rail.  
c. Lake levels.

i. During the recent flooding the Tenney Locks were being watched very carefully. 

ii. Many council members expressed support for lowering the level of Lake Mendota.
4. The TL Neighborhood Plan, adopted in February, was finalized by the Planning Unit and sent to Pat this week.  He is reading it one more type to search for typos. We will address printing of it at another meeting.  

5. Other agenda items were not addressed due to the lateness of the hour.

Adjourned at 9:05 by consensus.
Minutes submitted by S. Ward

